COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY
Tuesday, July 24, 2012 6™ July Adj.

THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION MET,PURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT, ON TUESDAY, JULY
24,2012 AT 9:00 A.M

PRESENT: BONNIE M. MCCORD, PRESIDING COMMISSIONER;NEAL F. GERSTER, NORTHERN
COMMISSIONER; AND KENNON R. SHAW,SOUTHERN COMMISSIONER.

VIRGIL TOWNSHIP

Mr. & Mrs. Duane White and Wesley Greenstreet, Virgil Township landowners, called on the
Commission and were given copy of RSMo 65.230(2), and referred to private legal counsel or
suggested the Prosecuting Attorney may be able to answer township questions.

OZARK COUNTY

Ozark County Commissioner, Greg Donley, telephoned the Commission for reference for
Sprenkle & Associates, Inc. Commission gave favorable reference for Sprenkle & Associates,
Inc. for bridge project.

VIRGIL TOWNSHIP

Virgil Township Trustee, Barbara York, called on the Commission regarding information on
township issues. She was referred to RSMo 65.230(2); 65.183 and referred to private legal
counsel.

GIS

Vernon County GIS Director, Tim Bourassa, will be attending a meeting with the Rural Fire
Departments and Vernon County Emergency Management Director, Dennis Kimrey, for
discussion of coverage area as the Rural Fire Departments desire to establish boundaries.
Commissioner McCord will also attend.

FAIRGROUNDS

Vernon County resident telephoned the Commission requesting the times the Arena is open to
the public. She was directed to the Vernon County Youth Fair Board President.

VIRGIL TOWNSHIP

Duane and Helen White and Wesley Greenstreet, called on the Commission for clarification of
board terms. They were referred to Vernon County Clerk, Tammi Beach, the Chief Election
Officer for the County.

USE TAX ISSUE

Commission notified Vernon County Clerk, Tammi Beach, of Commission’s desire to place the
Use Tax issue on the ballot in November. She presented ballot language and it was forwarded
to Legal Counsel, Lynn M. Ewing, lll, and Vernon County Collector/Treasurer, Phil Couch, to
determine the percentage for Use Tax.

COUNTY CLERK
Vernon County Clerk, Tammi Beach, called on the Commission to discuss Sheriff’'s Deputies

wage issues per agreement with the State. Overtime is reimbursable. The Sheriff will provide
copy of the contract.
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BRIDGE DEPARTMENT

Vernon County Bridge Foreman, Lynn Seaver, reported backhoe and crane windows have been
broken out by vandals at the job site at BRO-B108(38) Bridge Project.

CENTER TOWNSHIP

Jim Hedges called on the Commission regarding brush in ditches. He was referred to Center
Township Board.

Commission authorized expense checks.
CIRCUIT CLERK

Vernon County Circuit Clerk, Vickie Erwin, called on the Commission to discuss security as it
pertains to a remodel in her office and purchase of a security door.

COURT HOUSE GROUNDS

Myles Miller telephoned the Commission regarding a fund raiser for Nevada Neptunes and was
granted permission to use Court House grounds for these purposes on Friday, July 27"

WIN PUBLISHING
Debbie Grubb, Win Publishing, telephoned the Commission for solicitation.
DRYWOOD TOWNSHIP

Larry Charniga called on the Commission to discuss a problem on the line of Drywood
Township, Section 36. The road was determined to be W. B. Kiger Road open February 9, 1885,
with a 25 foot right-of-way width. Commission will inspect. He also reported issues with 1-49
Outer Roads aggregate surface.

SHERIFF OFFICE ISSUES

Correspondence was received with regard to COPS Hiring Program. Same was forwarded to the
Vernon County Sheriff, Ron Peckman.

HARRISON TOWNSHIP

Commission received check from Harrison Township Trustee, Abby Starne, in the amount of
$693.84, representing reimbursement for culvert installed by Vernon County Bridge
Department, at the request of township, in Harrison Township, Section14/15.

BRO-B108(38) BRIDGE PROJECT
Commission received Invoice No. 14R from Sprenkle & Associates on BRO-B108(38) Bridge
Project in the amount of $10,727.65. Same was executed and forwarded to MoDOT for
reimbursement.

REGION M SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT

Commission completed Region M Solid Waste Management District, Financial Assistance,
Budget Agreement on Grant #2011-12 and forward same to Region M.
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BRUSHCUTTER

Commission received maps from Walker Township Trustee, Donald Cubbage, and Badger
Township Clerk, Shelly Baldwin, marked where areas of brushcutting is needed. Same was
forwarded to Road and Bridge Foreman.

Commission sent letters to Virgil Township Trustee, Barbara York and Clear Creek Township
Trustee, Gene Lowe, advising brushcutters would be moving to their townships in the future
and asking they designate locations where service is needed.

PRIOR MINUTES

Commissioner Shaw made motion to approve Prior Commission minutes dated Wednesday,
June 27, 2012 with additions and corrections. Commissioner Gerster seconded the motion.
The motion passed by vote: Commissioner Shaw (Yes); Commissioner Gerster (Yes);
Commissioner McCord (Yes).

Commissioner Gerster made motion to approve Prior Commission minutes dated Tuesday, July
3, 2012 with additions and corrections. Commissioner Shaw seconded the motion. The motion
passed by vote: Commissioner Gerster (Yes); Commissioner Shaw (Yes); Commissioner McCord
(Yes).

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

Commission received check from Emergency Response Commission in the amount of
$3,927.56, for Application for Funding from the Chemical Emergency Preparedness Fund for
Training, Exercises, Flow Studies, Hazard Analysis and purchase of equipment for training.

KAYSINGER BASIN REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

Commission received notice of USDA designation of 97 counties in Missouri as primary natural
disaster areas.

COUNTY CLERK

Vernon County Clerk, Tammi Beach, presented copy of Aggregate Assessed Valuation for
Vernon County for 2012 showing total current valuation as $235,239.388.00, and Aggregate
Assessed Valuation of Sewer for 2012 in the amount of $1,128,300.00.

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT
Vernon County Emergency Management Director, Dennis Kimrey, telephoned the Commission the Elliott
unit has been sent in for repair and also discussed issues with the EOC Building. Arrangements were
made to meet at 3:45 P.M. to discuss the requested repairs.
Commission adjourned from EOC Building at 4:30 P.M.

ADJOURN

Ordered that Commission adjourn at 4:30 P.M. until Wednesday, July 25, 2012.

ATTEST: APPROVED:
’ CLERK OF COMMISSION PRESIDING COMMISSIONER



